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PPRREESSIIDDEENNTTSS  CCLLIIMMAATTEE  CCOOMMMMIITTMMEENNTT  CCOOMMMMIITTTTEEEE  

  
Committee  
x Curt Heuring, VP for Facilities Management, Construction and Campus Safety (heuring@tcnj.edu), 

Co-Chair  
x Michael Horst, Assistant Professor of Civil Engineering  (horst@tcnj.edu), Co-Chair  
x Joanne Bertonazzi, Student Assistant to the PCCC  
□ Martin Bierbaum, Director of Municipal Land Use Center (bierbaum@tcnj.edu)  
□ Michael Brower, Env. Activities Coordinator, Bonner center (brower6@tcnj.edu)  
□ Curt Elderkin, Assistant Professor of Biology (elderkin@tcnj.edu)  
x Keith Dewey, Director of Grants and Corporate and Foundation Relations (dewey@tcnj.edu)  
x Larry Gage, Assistant Director of Counseling Services (gage@tcnj.edu)  
x Andrew Mathe, Student Government Association (mathe@tcnj.edu)  
□ Mark Mehler, Director of Purchasing, Finance and Business Services (mehler@tcnj.edu)  
x Colleen Perry, Assistant Director f Career Services (cperry@tcnj.edu)  
□ Lynda Rothermel, Director of Campus Planning and Campus Architect (rotherme@tcnj.edu)  
□ Nadine Stern, Vice President of Information Technology (stern@tcnj.edu)  
x Meagan Terry, Student Government Associations (terry4@tcnj.edu)  
x Judy Wingerter, Administrative Assistant, Facilities Mngmnt, Construction, and Campus Safety 

(jwingert@tcnj.edu)  
x Lori Winyard, Director of Energy and Central Utilities (winyard@tcnj.edu)  

 
Date:   13  November  2007 
Time:   2:00 p.m. — 3:30 p.m. 
Location: Administrative Services Building, Room 103 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 Action By 

 

1. The committee approved the meeting notes from the last meeting. 
 

M. Horst   

2. Draft memo to the President recommending the top two initiatives was 
reviewed by the committee.  It was agreed that the purchase of Energy Star 
appliances and the purchase of 15% of renewable energy was the two initiatives 
that the committee would recommend. 
 

 

3. With the President’s approval to the initiatives, the 2-month AASHE report 
would be completed and sent by the Nov. 15th deadline. 
 

C. Heuring 

4. Discussion ensued regarding adopting more initiatives through the 
development of a comprehensive plan in the future. 
 
Thoughts were shared: 

 Visit the idea of hiring a consultant to share expertise of devising such 
a plan 

 Develop a portfolio to hit/maintain ―0‖  carbon gain 

 Identify strategies, goals, approaches 

 Set a neutrality date for the College (i.e. Rutgers 2030) 

 Discuss assessing sustainability fees (conduct a student referendum to 
determine students willingness to pay) 
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 Raise funds to achieve goals (appeal to outside sources) 

 Utilize undergraduate students as resources to research TCNJ impact 
on climate reduction  

 Make sustainability a component of liberal learning (not create 
curriculum, but compel those who do) 

 Meet with Provost to discuss getting through the governance process 
regarding curriculum changes 

 Meet with Deans and department heads to investigate what in their 
school and departments relate to the work on the committee and 
develop priorities.  

 Municipal Land Use Center is working with Lawrenceville regarding a 
sustainability grant—ask MLUC to meet with committee regarding 
such  
 

5.  Next Meeting – Nov. 27, 2007 J. Wingerter 

 


